
LEGAL NOTICE 

 

PENNSAUKEN TOWNSHIP  

BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 

NOTICE OF PENNSAUKEN PLANNING BOARD 

 

CAPITAL PROJECT REVIEW AND AUTHORIZATION TO PROCEED 

 

Public notice is hereby given by the Board of Education of the Township of Pennsauken 

that the Board of Education formally requested on March 1, 2017, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 

40:55D-31-Review of Capital Projects to the Planning Board of the Township of 

Pennsauken review of certain solar installations to be installed at several schools within 

the Pennsauken School District.  On March 7, 2017, the Planning Board of the Township 

of Pennsauken reviewed and heard presentation during public session from the Board of 

Education approved solar provider, National Energy Partners, LLC regarding the solar 

installations at The Benjamin Franklin Elementary School, Burling Elementary School, 

Carson Elementary School, Pennsauken Middle School, and the Pennsauken 

Administration Building. 

 

The Pennsauken Planning Board made the following recommendations to National 

Energy Partners, LLC: 

 

1. The solar arrays on the roofs of the above-mentioned schools and Administration 

Building be allowed to move forward. 

2. Insure that students are protected during construction. 

3. Provide adequate property and casualty insurance to protect the constituents of 

Pennsauken. 

FURTHERMORE, after hearing the testimony and considering the plans presented, the 

roof solar arrays be allowed to proceed. 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED by the Planning Board of Pennsauken makes the 

following recommendations to the New Jersey Board of Education, Facilities 

Department; 

 

1. Insure that students are protected during construction 

2. Provide adequate property and casualty insurance to protect the constituents of 

Pennsauken. 

 

By Order Of The Pennsauken Township Board Of Education 

Noreen W. Boston 

School Business Administrator/Board Secretary 


